
 

 

Planning Board 
Meeting Minutes – February 11, 2019 

 
 

Call to Order- 
The regular meeting of the Planning Board was called to order at 6:10 p.m.by 
Chairman Deborah Anderson. 
 
Present - 
Deborah Anderson,  Ann Sobolewski, and Jennifer Macdonald from the Planning 
Board. 
 
Also – John M. Schmid, PE, LEED AP, who would like to be considered for the 
vacancy on the Planning Board 
 
First on the agenda- 
6:10 – The board was introduced to John M. Schmid of 9 Cranberry Knoll Drive.  Mr. 
Schmid has lived in Plympton for a year and a half, coming from Hull where he had 
made his home for more than 40 years.  While in Hull, he was a member of the 
Planning Board and the Finance Committee, and has experience working as a peer 
review engineer as well.    The board agreed to ask Mr. Schmid to return to our next 
meeting where the board will vote to present him to the board of selectmen for their 
approval. 
 
 Second on the agenda- 
The lighted sign at Plympton Gas and Convenience seems to be a little dimmer, but 
still bright and fuzzy around the numbers.   Anderson will write the decision and 
bring it to the next meeting 
 
Third on the agenda- 
Minutes from the January 29 meeting were approved with the correction of the 
spelling of Jon Wilhelmsen’s name.  Ann Sobolewski made the motion to approve, 
Jen Macdonald second, vote was unanimous to approve. 
 
Next on the agenda –  
The board continued to review the marijuana bylaw proposal compiled by Ann 
Sobolewski.  Ann will have the bylaw ready for the board to send to the selectmen 
for their approval at our next meeting.  Since neither Ann nor Jennifer are able to 
attend the next regularly scheduled meeting on Feb. 25, it was decided to hold the 
next meeting March 4 in order to accommodate our travelling members.   
 
Adjournment - 
On a motion by Anderson, second Sobolewski, the meeting was adjourned at 7:35 
p..m.  The board’s next meeting will be Monday, March 4 at 6 p.m.  


